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Last Friday saw our students dress in purple in order to participate in an awareness raising event for 

eSmart Week.   

 

ñNational eSmart Week is a week where  
communities come together to encourage 
everyone to be smart, safe and responsible  
when using digital technology. It creates  
awareness, solutions and ideas for community 
education on issues of cyber safety, bullying  
and wellbeing online, and offline.ò 
 
As part of our schoolôs registration for the Alanah 
and Madeline Foundation we have worked over  
the past 18 months to demonstrate that we have 
policies, programs and practices developed 
within the school which explicitly teach our  
students about being safe while on-line in  
todayôs technological world.   
 
To celebrate our schoolôs participation this  
year we were able to have our photo taken of  
us in our purple outfits. We were lucky enough  
to have Mrs Wilsonôs husband take our photo  
with his drone cameraé..and this is how we looked. 



Primary School  

 

Dear the Endeavour Schoolsô Community, 
 
Learning Journeys 
Thank you to everyone who attended this morningôs learning 
journeys. All classes had great work on display and our students 
showed excellent responsibility in leading people in various 
activities. The students and staff appreciated everyone taking the 
time to come into our classes to see the amazing work that our 
students have been producing. 
 
Road Safety 
We all play a part in promoting road safety around the school, 
especially with a number of incidents and near misses recently. We 
ask that parents park their cars along Achiever Ave or at the oval 
adjacent the school instead of on street corners or the front staff 
parks. A flyer from the City of Rockingham about parking around 
schools is attached to this newsletter. Rangers do conduct patrols 
around schools to enforce parking bylaws which are designed to 
promote safety around schools. We encourage everyone to be 
vigilant when leaving the school especially when students are 
crossing roads.  
 
The Peopleôs Pick 
The Peopleôs Pick is an opportunity for parents, students and the 
community to get involved in the WA Education Awards and 
recognise dedicated and talented staff in schools. Itôs your chance to 
tell the world why your favourite teacher or school staff member 
shines. Please see the information about this further in our 
newsletter.   
 
Indonesian Mentoring 
I would like to congratulate our Languages teacher, Mrs Amanda 
Anscombe, who has been selected as an exemplary Indonesian 
language teacher to act as a mentor to support schools in 
implementing the new Indonesian curriculum. From 2018 all WA 
schools are required to commence implementing a Languages 
Curriculum from Year 3. Endeavour Schools has been fortunate that 
we have had a high quality Indonesian program for a number of 
years.  
 
Term 4 School Development Day 
The Schools will be holding a School Development Day on Monday, 
9th October 2017. On this day staff will be engaging in a variety of 
professional learning and students do not attend school. Term 4 
recommences for all students on Tuesday 10th October 2017. 
 

Regards, 
 
Chris Burgess ï Principal 

Education Support Centre 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As we are approaching the end of the term, I have the pleasure of 
handing out Endeavour Dollars, so make sure that you have been 
coming to school every day to receive Endeavour Dollars to spend 
at the Canteen or to choose a prize from the Prize Box.  
 
We are currently taking enrolments for Kindergarten and Pre-
Primary classes for 2018. Endeavour Schools (ESC) enrols students 
of school age who have a diagnosed disability and meet the 
Departmentôs eligibility criteria for enrolment in an Education Support 
Facility. Diagnosed disabilities include Global Developmental Delay, 
Intellectual Disability, Autism with high severity levels, Physical 
Disability and Severe Mental Health.  
 
We are also taking enrolments for our Pre-Kindy program (Ready, 
Set, Go!) that allows students to assimilate to a school environment 
with their parents the year before they enter Kindergarten and allow 
for a smoother transition from home to school.  
 
BREAKING NEWSéééééé..the next stage of the Discovery 
Playscape will be starting next week and be fully completed by the 
end of the school holidays ready for our return to school. 
 
Enjoy the holidays and we will see you back on Tuesday, 10th 
October! 
 
Regards, 
 
Jayne Gorbould - ESC Principal 
 

From the Pen of the Principals 

 
 

Occupation:    Bank Manager for the Bendigo Community Bank in Rockingham and    
  Secret Harbour  
 
Why did you become involved with the school board?   
I wanted to be involved with the school that my child attends and ensure that it is the best that it can be. I think 
being a part of my childôs education is important and there is nothing greater than being a part of it. 
 
What is one of the strengths of Endeavour Schools?   
I think Endeavour is a very inclusive school and family friendly . 
 
What outcomes are you hoping the school board achieves in the next 12 months?    
I am hoping that being part of the school Board I can help maintain and develop the existing culture of the 
school, develop good community connections and ensure that our reputation as being a fantastic school is 
continued  

Endeavour Schoolsô Board Profile - Bindi Gane 

PLEASE CHECK THE NAME ON YOUR 

CHILDôS CLOTHING TO MAKE SURE THAT 

IT IS YOUR CHILDôS ITEM AND DOES NOT 

BELONG TO SOMEONE ELSE. 

Woolies Earn & Learn stickers 

will be finishing on Tuesday, 

19th September so make sure 

you bring them into the office so 

we can make them count.  



 School:  9524-5000 

Dental Clinic:  9524-5101 

Canteen:  9524-5284 

School Security: 1800 177 777 

Uniform Shop   Wed and Fri 

Opening Times  8.30 - 9.00am 

   Thurs 

   2.45 - 3.15pm 

School Banking  Friday 

Opening Times  8.00 - 8.40am 

 

15.09.17 - Pre Primary excursion to Zoo 

15.09.17 - Room 16 to Adventure Playscape Mandurah 

18.09.17 - 22.09.17 - Literacy & Numeracy Week 

18.09.17 - Edu Dance Concert #1 

19.07.17 - Earn & Learn Finishes 

19.09.17 - Edu Dance Concert #2 

20.09.17 - Healthy Lunch Reward Day 

21.09.17 - LOTE Assembly  

22.09.17 - Room 16 to Dinosaur Exhibition Perth 

22.09.17 - Last Day Term 3 

10.10.17 - First Day Term 4 

Important Dates & Numbers 

Endeavour Schools have EFTPOS facilities available in 
the front office.  This facility can be used for payments 
over $5 such as contributions, swimming lessons or 

excursions.  Smaller amounts must go through the class 
money books.  

Music News 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ 
ǘƘŜ tŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ !Ǌǘǎ {ǳǊǾŜȅΦ ¸ƻǳǊ 
ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǾŜǊȅ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ ƛƴ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ 
ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ŀǘ 9ƴŘŜŀǾƻǳǊΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ 
ƴƻǘ ŬƭƭŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ ϦvǳŜǎǝƻƴƴŀƛǊŜ !ōƻǳǘ tŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ 
!ǊǘǎϦ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŀǎƪ ƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ 
ŎƻǇȅΦ ¸ƻǳǊ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΦ  
 
! ƘǳƎŜ ¢I!bY ¸h¦ ǘƻ Wƻ ŀǘ /ŀǊǇŜǘ /ƻǳǊǘ 
wƻŎƪƛƴƎƘŀƳΣ tŜǘŜǊ ŀǘ CƭƻƻǊƛƴƎ ·ǘǊŀ aŀƴŘǳǊŀƘΣ  
ŀƴŘ .ǳƴƴƛƴƎǎ tƻǊǘ YŜƴƴŜŘȅ ŦƻǊ ŘƻƴŀǝƴƎ ŎŀǊǇŜǘ 
ǎǉǳŀǊŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳǳǎƛŎ ǊƻƻƳ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ǎƛǘΣ 
ƭƛŜ ŀƴŘ ƪƴŜŜƭ ƻƴΦ Lǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ǿƻǊƭŘ ƻŦ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜ 
ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ ŀǊǘǎ ƭŜǎǎƻƴǎΦ 
 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻƻΣ ǘƻ {ƘŀǊƻƴ ŀƴŘ DŀǊȅ [ŀƳƻƴǘ ǿƘƻ 
ǎƻǳǊŎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ 
¸ƻǳǊ ƪƛƴŘƴŜǎǎ ƛǎ ƎǊŜŀǘƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘΦ 
 
/ƻƴƎǊŀǘǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǘŜǊǊƛŬŎ {ŜƴƛƻǊ /ƘƻƛǊ ŦƻǊ 
ȅƻǳǊ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ŀǘ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪϥǎ  ƳǳǎƛŎ ŦŜǎǝǾŀƭΣ 
ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ wƻŎƪƛƴƎƘŀƳ {ŜƴƛƻǊ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ YŜŜǇ ǳǇ 
ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ 
ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜǎΦ 
 
¢ƘŜ {ŜƴƛƻǊ /ƘƻƛǊ ƛǎ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ƻƴ 
¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ нмǎǘ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ о 
ǎƻƴƎǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ wƻŎƪƛƴƎƘŀƳ CŜǎǝǾŀƭΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
²!D{a 5ŀƴŎŜ DǊƻǳǇ Ǉƭǳǎ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ƅŀǳǝǎǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻƻΦ ²Ŝ 
ƘƻǇŜ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎΦ  
 
YŜǊǊȅ bǳǊǎŜ 
aǳǎƛŎ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭƛǎǘ 

Mrs Pollock is asking for help during the holidays 

in clearing out the garden, laying paving for a 

checkerboard and erecting some blackboards.  

 

If you can assist from 9am on Thursday, 28th 

September, please come along.  

 

Please bring along garden tools, 

gloves, low allergy plants or off 

cuts if you have them for use and 

planting on the day . 

Help Wanted - 28th September  


